
Rheinberg, Nicholas 

From: Rheinberg, Nicholas 
Sent: 17 October 2016 14:43 
To: 'Christine Hurst' 
Cc: Milliard, Jack; Jackson, Joan; Burrows, Julie 
Subject: RE:I Chi!den O&P le[NOT PROTECTIVELY MARKED]—

The post-mortem reports disclose a naturally occurring death and I am discontinuing the investigations. There is 
nothing in the reports to indicate any clinical mismanagement in relation to these deaths which were both sudden 
and unexpected. It can be seen that Dr Kokai ascribes the deaths to prematurity albeit the processes which occurred 
in each case were different. 

I am aware of the investigation that you refer to. The Hospital itself called for an investigation by dint of the fact that 
they had experienced a number of peri-natal deaths in excess of what they might have statistically expected. The 
investigation was not instituted because of specific concerns about the deaths in this instance and as noted above I 
know of ne clinical mismanagement. 

Please contact the parents and thereafter issue Bs. 

Nicholas Rheinberg 

Senior Coroner for Cheshire, 
West Annexe, 
Town Hall, 
Sankey Street, 
Warrington, 
WA1 1UH 

From: Christine Hurst [mailto:chnstine.hurst(d I&S 
Sent: 14 October 2016 10:00 
To: Rheinberg, Nicholas 
Subject: Children 0&13 i,e[NOT PROTECTIVELY MARKED]" 

Sir 

Please see attached post mortem reports relating to babies;_ Children O&P The third triplet was transferred 
to the paediatric ICU at the Womens Hospital in Liverpool and is now thriving. 

There is currently a Royal College of Paediatrics investigation ongoing at COCH as there has been quite a few 
perinatal deaths over the past 12 months. 

Please can you advise. 

Regards 

PD 
Christine Hurst, Senior Coroner's Officer, Coroner's Officers Dept, 
East Annexe, Town Hall, Sankey Street, Warrington WA: 1UH, 
Phone Oil 18S 
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Rheinbery, Nicholas 

From: Christine Hurst <christine.hurst@I I&S ... 
Sent: 14 October 2016 10:00 
To: Rheinberg, Nicholas 
Subject: I Children O&P -(NOT PROTECTIVELY MARKED] 
Attachments: .babiiiidf 

Sir 

Please see attached post mortem reports relating to babies Children O&P The third triplet was transferred 
to the paediatric ICU at the Womens Hospital in Liverpool and is now thriving. 

There is currently a Royal College of Paediatrics investigation ongoing at COCH as there has been quite a few 
perinatal deaths over the past 12 months. 

Please can you advise. 

Regards 
(--

PD 
Christine Hurst, Senior Coroner's Officer, Coroner's Officers Dept, 
East Annexe, Town Hall, Sankey Street, Warrington WA1 1UH. 
Phone IA l&S 

This communication is intended for the addressee(s) only. Please notify the sender if received in error. 
Internet email is not to be treated as a secure means of communication. The Constabulary monitors all 
Internet and email activity and requires it is used for official communications only. Thank you for your co-
operation. 
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